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	Action

	1.
	Apologies
	

	
	Eric Mandel (EM)

Cherry Hollyhead (CH)

Jim Robinson (JR)
Diana Wilkinson (DW)


	

	2.
	Minutes of last meeting
	

	
	The minutes were agreed and signed by the Chairman as a true record of the meeting held on 21st October 2015.
	

	3.
	Matters Arising
	

	
	None
	

	4.
	What’s New in the NHS
	

	
	Every year, the NHS requires General Practice to provide a number of additional services to our patients, as part of our contract.
	

	4.1
	Named GP for all patients:  
	

	
	From 1st April 2015 it has been a requirement for all patients to be allocated a named, accountable GP.  This builds on the requirement last year to provide a named GP for all patients aged 75 years and over.
	

	4.2
	Access to Summary Care Records
	

	
	From 1st April 2015, patients have been offered the facility to see their Summary Care Record using the online facility.  This gives details of Allergies and Sensitivities, Acute Medication, Current Repeat Medication and Past Repeat Medication (discontinued in the last 6 months).  This is the information that is made available to other healthcare providers when providing treatment to patients in order to help inform them when making decisions about your healthcare.
	

	4.3
	Access to Detailed Read Coded notes
	

	
	From 1st April 2016, patients will be able to request access to their detailed Read Coded Notes.  Patients wishing to access their notes must complete a request form at the surgery, provide two forms of ID, including one photo ID and a proof of address, for verification, and the request will then be submitted to a clinician for authorisation.
The notes will only show details of coded entries, with dates and the name of the clinician seen, backdated to 1st April 2015.   It will also show details of test results and childhood vaccinations.
	

	4.4
	Publication of GP Net Earnings
	

	
	From 1st April 2015, it is a contractual requirement for practices to publish on their practice website, by the end of the financial year, the mean earnings for all GPs in their practice relating to the previous financial year (i.e. 2014/15).  The detailed calculation is being prepared by our accountants and will be on the website by 31st March 2016.
	

	4.5
	Friends and Family Test
	

	
	It became a statutory requirement to report on the results of the Friends and Family Test from January 2015.  Every month, a report is submitted to NHS England stating the number of returns in each category in answer to the question: How likely are you to recommend our GP Surgery to friends and family if they needed similar care or treatment?  The 6 categories are: Extremely likely, Likely, Neither likely nor unlikely, Unlikely, Extremely unlikely or Don’t know.
	

	5.
	DNAs
	

	
	Following discussion at the last meeting, a renewed poster campaign has been launched to help reduce DNAs.  However, it is accepted that the majority of patients responsible for the majority of DNAs have issues that may prevent them from attending booked appointments and, although patients are written to for repeat offending, in reality they are rarely, if every prevented from being patients here.  Staff continue to ring patients known to have difficulty in attending, ring patients when appointments have been missed and text messages are also sent after missed appointments.
	

	6.
	Any Other Business
	

	6.1
	Cleaning Issue
	

	
	JW asked about the black marks on the outside door.  JS agreed to ask the cleaner to clean it up.
	

	6.2
	New Surgery
	

	
	The meeting asked if this was still a live project.  JS advised that it was still very much alive and there was much work going on in the background with both Wiltshire Council and the NHS.  
	

	6.3
	Antibiotic Telephone message
	

	
	PP advised the meeting that we are taking part in a national trial to try to reduce the prescribing of antibiotics.  There is a message on the telephone which all patients hear when calling the surgery to make an appointment, to advise that the doctors here will not prescribe antibiotics for conditions which usually get better on their own such as colds and flu.  There have been a small number of patients that have commented on the fact that as a result of the message they did not make an appointment, but only came back several days later when their condition did not improve.  The implication is that there are other patients who declined to make appointments but did not need to come back, thus saving appointments and not being given unnecessary antibiotics. 
	

	6.3
	New Meeting Schedule:
Provisional meeting dates have been booked to the end of 2016 as follows:

25th April 2016

27th July 2016

18th October 2016
	

	7.
	Next meeting
	

	
	Monday 25th April.  Dr Harris to attend.

	


Minutes accepted as true record of meeting:

Signed ……………………………………    
Date ………………………….


